

March Highlights

Thirty-four (34) members and guests gathered at Chartiers Country club for the March 13, 2013 luncheon meeting.  David McQuiston introduced new attendees/guests:  Mike Kidd, Crounse Corporation and Capt. Henry McNutt of Allegheny River Development.
Coast Guard News

LCDR John Dittmar reviewed the attached report.  (March_CoastGuard)
Army Corps of Engineers
Charles Weight, Lock 3 Mon River Lockmaster, introduced Dashields Lockmaster, John Anderson and reviewed the attached report. 
(See usace_attach)
Richard Lockwood provided a general outline regarding the impact of sequestration on USACE, a January 25, 2013 hiring freeze and the OMB’s furlough plan to cut costs.  Negotiations are ongoing between management and union regarding these matters; however, it does appear that the furlough plan will be implemented. Col. Lindstrom and staff are assessing the ability to operate the locks and complete the scheduled repairs that have been published but there is a high probability that there will be adverse effects to both areas.  The Waterways will be kept advised of any further developments and will work together to minimize any negative affect that these items bring to the area.
National Weather Service
Joe Palko provided the attached report. (See NWS_attach)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
Jim McCarville presented the following information:

· A grant from the Benedum Foundation was received to study the creation of a marine transportation corridor on the rivers using liquid natural gas.  This definitive study will include vessel conversion criteria as well as suppliers requirements.  All are welcome to participate in this study.

· A stakeholders meeting with COL Lindstrom is scheduled for next week.

· June 7th will be the kick-off event for the Wireless Waterways System.

· CMAQ funds of $3.6 million are now available and will be providing a 50/50 match.  Interest statements would be forwarded to JD Fogarty as funds are expected to go quickly. 
· The Port of Pittsburgh Commission derives most of the funding for its programs from the Commonwealth. In recent years that funding has become increasingly precarious raising concerns about the long term viability of the PPC’s programs. Governor Corbett has introduced a new transportation funding proposal, which, if approved would move the ports to PennDOT which might increase our chances for more stable funding, but also open opportunities for road access to terminals. However, we will have an education process to go through and may be asking for some of you to help us explain the importance of the waterways. 

· The Port is still providing small grants that cover such activities as RiverWorks Discovery Outreach, Allegheny Clean Water and Emergency Response team funding. However, as funds continue to destabilize, these types of grants and small loans may be eliminated. 
· A supplementary report is attached.  (Port of Pittsburgh_SupplementalReport)

Education Committee Report
Ryan Newton reported the 2013 Career Awareness event dates have been identified:  May 7, 2013, July 23, 2013 and October 22, 2013.  Industry representatives are encouraged to participate in these very successful programs.  For additional information and participation opportunities, please contact Ryan Newton at rnewton@gatewayclipper.com or 412-355-7929.  Also, the Man Overboard Seminar is tentatively set for Thursday, July 11th at the Floreffe Fire Hall and the Barge Breakaway Seminar with a managerial focus will be provided at Chartiers Country Club on Thursday, October 10th.
Navigation Committee Report
Eunice Ratcliff provided the following items:

· Mariners are encouraged to use caution when navigating the high velocity river flows at Mon River Lock 4 and Braddock.

· The navigation committee, US Army Corp of Engineers and the National Weather Service is working on ways to improve ice reporting methods.

· As the US Army Corp of Engineers reported, industry will be facing some challenges regarding lockage schedules and maintenance work due to impacts from sequestration. The navigation committee will work to minimize the impact to industry.
· RiverLife continues to propose developments to the North Shore (near submarine).  At this time, no industry impact is anticipated.
Legislative Committee Report
Mark Devinney reported that seven Waterways members will be participating in the annual Washington DC visits held in conjunction with the WCI Budget Summit March 19-21, 2013.  He also reported the following:
· Representative Bill Shuster has been selected as the new Chairman of the House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee.

· The WAVE4 Bill is pending in the House of Representatives.
· Senator Casey has introduced a bill into legislation to address the Waterways Trust Fund known as “River Act”.  The bill provides an increase in the Diesel tax and moves the Olmstead project out of the Trust Fund.
· Members are encouraged to communicate concerns in regards to waterways infrastructure with your local representatives either by mail or email.  It is important to state the objective of your communication and include items such as who you are and how many your company employs.
Other Comments:

David McQuiston recommended member companies to list their information on the Waterways Association website.  The company listing section allows companies to include a brief description and will provide a direct link to their own website homepage.  He also reminded members that a job listing page is available on the website.  All submission for the website should be sent directly to Cheryll Cranmer for inclusion.

April Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for April 10, 2013 at Chartiers Country Club. Cost of the luncheon will be $25. Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at noon. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, April 4, 2013 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club
April 10, 2013
Menu:


Mixed Field Greens with Balsamic Vinaigrette 


Ravioli Florentine



Spinach filled pasta paired w/creamy Asiago Cheese Sauce


Sauteed Zucchini

Blueberry Pie w/vanilla ice cream


Ice tea, hot tea & coffee
Cost:
$25/per member
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, April 4, 2013 to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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